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Delaware Thoroughbred Racing Commission 
Minutes of Meeting Held On 

November 17, 2015 
 

The Delaware Thoroughbred Racing Commission held a meeting on 
Wednesday, November 17, 2015, at 10:15 a.m., in the Horsemen’s Office, 

 at Delaware Park, 777 Delaware Park Blvd, Wilmington, DE 19804 
 

The following Commission members were present: 
W. Duncan Patterson, Jr., Chairman 

Edward J. Stegemeier, Secretary/Commissioner 
Henry J. Decker, Commissioner 

Richard A. Levine, Esq., Commissioner 
 

The following Commission members were absent 
Debra M. Killeen, Commissioner 

 
The following individuals also were present: 
John F. Wayne, DTRC, Executive Director 

Robert Willard, Esq., Deputy Attorney General, Commission Counsel 
Edwin Kee, Delaware Secretary of Agriculture 

Kevin DeLucia, Sr. Vice President & CFO, Racing–Administration, Delaware Park  
John E. Mooney, Delaware Park, Executive Director of Racing 

Chris Sobocinski, Delaware Park, Racing Information Coordinator 
Jerome Doro, Racing Secretary, Delaware Park 

Bessie Gruwell, DTHA Executive Director 
Tracy Nunley, DTHA, Trainer 

 John T. Peters, D.V.M., DTRC, Chief Commission Veterinarian 
Fritz Burkhardt, DTRC, Steward 

Robert E. Colton, Delaware Jockey’s Association, Director 
Michael Delaney, DTRC, Inspector 

Pam Rash, DTRC, Administrative Asst. (Recording Minutes) 
 
 

1. WELCOME & CALL TO ORDER 

At approximately 10:15 a.m., Chairman Duncan Patterson called the meeting to order.   

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Upon a motion duly made (Levine) and seconded (Decker) minutes of October 7, 2015 were approved.   
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3. PUBLIC HEARING AND APPEAL 
 
A. Mr. Ramon Preciado - Appeal Number:  ASR-100-2015 - Appeal of Stewards Ruling 100-2015 and 
B. Mr. Ramon Preciado - Appeal Number:  ASR-109-2015 - Appeal of Stewards Ruling 109-2015 
 
Chairman Patterson felt the precedent has been set to grant one continuance.  Commissioner Levine felt 
the continuance was reasonable as the lawyer wants to consult with an expert.  Commissioners 
Stegemeier and Decker felt the timing was a delay on the appeal and should not be honored.  Mr. John 
Wayne suggested scheduling a December meeting so this can be handled as soon as possible as the 
decision could affect the outcome of the purse distribution.   The Commissioners agreed and both 
appeals have been continued to December 16, 2015 at 10:15 a.m. 

4. OLD BUSINESS 

A. Rule Updates 

DAG Robert Willard shared comments from DAG Andrew Kerber 

I. Gamma Aminobutyric Acid (GABA or Carolina Gold) Rule 

It was published in the Registrar November 1 for comments and can be approved at the December 16 
meeting and submitted for final publication. 

II. 2015 Rule Proposal List from November 5, 2014 Meeting 

There were five rules that were proposed in 2015: 

• ARCI Summary Suspension Provisions was adopted 7/11/2015 

• Stay by Commission Rule 19.22 was added 7/11/2015. 

• ARCI Stacking Rule was effective 6/11/2015 

• Androgenic-Anabolic Steroids, ARCI lower limit was adopted. 

• Multiple Disqualifications – rule was not adopted.  John Wayne indicated it was agreed that it was a 
discretionary decision by the stewards.  The Commissioners agreed. 

III. Changes to Rule 14.18 Use of Whips, Other Means of Altering Performance 

DAG Willard stated this rule will be submitted for comment to Registrar of Regulations December 1.  IT will 
be ready for approval at the January 13 meeting.  DAG Willard read the rule: 

14.18 Use of Whips, Other Means of Altering Performance 

14.18.1 Whips are to be used uniformly and the Stewards shall take cognizance of unusual use or non-
use of a whip by a Jockey. No appliance, electrical or mechanical, other than the ordinary whip, 
shall be used to affect the speed of a horse in a race or workout.  No sponge or other object may 
be used to interfere with the respiratory system of a horse.  Use or non-use of ordinary racing 
equipment shall be consistent and any change thereof must be approved by the Stewards. 

14.18.2 Indiscriminate, excessive, abusive or brutal use of an ordinary whip on a horse, as determined by 
the Stewards in their sole discretion, is prohibited. 

B. Worker’s Compensation – What other tracks/commissions are doing and Delaware’s law 

Kevin DeLucia stated the only regional (Maryland, Pennsylvania, New Jersey, New York) jurisdiction/track 
that covers backside employees is Monmouth and those are covered by New Jersey Horse Racing Injury 
Compensation Board.  The cost comes out of purse money at a maximum of 3% and covers every 
licensed employee on the backside.  Delaware Park and other jurisdictions require the trainer to cover 
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their employees and provide Worker’s Compensation insurance.  Delaware Park requires the trainer to 
cover their employees and to provide a list of those employees covered.  The issue brought up at the last 
meeting is the employees that are self-employed. 

Commissioner Decker asked about the jockeys.  Mr. DeLucia stated the jockeys are covered under the 
Health & Welfare Board plan or they have their own plan.  Commissioner Levine asked if New York is the 
same.  Mr. DeLucia indicated yes and he spoke with Mike Vild, Esquire at Saratoga who advised him it 
was a major issue this summer due to the cost but it is the same.  Their trainers are required to maintain 
Worker’s Compensation for their employees.  Chairman Patterson indicated New York has a health plan 
that covers the cost of injuries (i.e. a hot walker gets hurt medical costs are covered).  Bessie Gruwell 
indicated that New York is a little different as only the Grooms and Hot Walkers need to be covered, 
because anyone wearing a helmet is covered under a separate plan.  Mr. DeLucia was not aware as he 
only spoke with Mr. Vild about Worker’s Compensation.  John Mooney indicated this is the policy across 
most of North America.  Commissioner Levine asked and Mr. Mooney confirmed that providing health 
insurance is rare.   

Tracy Nunley shared information on New Jersey’s health plan that she got from Mike Musto.  It also covers 
the jockeys and the standardbred drivers.  It is a compensation board for the state.  Board members 
include the Commissioner of Banking and Insurance, Attorney General, and representatives from the NJ 
Racing Commission, thoroughbred and standardbred racing industries, race track owners and jockeys.  
She indicated the cost for thoroughbred was $1.4MM in 2015, $1.5MM in 2014.  There were 17 claims for 
exercise riders, 11 claims for grooms, 9 claims for jockeys.   

Ms. Nunley indicated Maryland was looking at doing something similar in 2017.  It is on the horsemen’s 
monitor.  It is approximately 8% of the purse money.  It would cost Delaware $1-1.2MM to cover when the 
track is open.  Last year DTHA made approximately $14.5MM.  Everyone could be covered for 
approximately $1,500 a race.  

Chairman Patterson asked John Mooney how much of a deterrent it is to not have worker’s compensation 
provided by Delaware Park.  Mr. Mooney felt the only deterrent are those that choose to go to Monmouth 
because it is part of Mid-Atlantic but they do not have to pay for insurance.   

Chairman Patterson asked Kevin DeLucia what his bottom line conclusion is.  Mr. DeLucia had mixed 
feelings.  He felt it shifts the burden from the trainer to the owner so there will be trainers who come here 
but there may be fewer owners if they feel they will not get as much purse money.  The average purse 
money at Monmouth is significantly higher than at Delaware Park. 

Bessie Gruwell stated she was at a meeting with the regional THA last week.  All the states are trying to 
find a way to work with this.  Ms. Gruwell does not feel that it should be completely free and should come 
completely from the purses.  It would be nice to have a blanket policy.   

Mr. DeLucia stated they would need the state to help.  Mr. Mooney indicated they went to the State 20 
years ago and were told the risk was too high. 

Mr. Mooney indicated this topic is on the agenda at the Tucson symposium.  It was on the agenda 25 
years ago written the same way.  There were six experts that came in and talked for two hours.  Nothing 
has changed in the last 25 years. 

The Commission thanked everyone for their work on this. 

5. NEW BUSINESS 

A. Delaware Racing Association 2016 Racing Season Request 

Kevin DeLucia stated a letter was sent to the Commission concerning the 2016 racing season requesting 
81 days of racing and 364 days of simulcasting.  They are in discussion with Maryland Jockey Club 
regarding a circuit and will notify the Commission of any requests for changes.  Commissioner Decker 
advised Mr. DeLucia to keep Mr. Wayne informed if discussions develop as some changes may be 
unacceptable to the Delaware Commission.  Upon a motion duly made (Decker) and seconded 
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(Stegemeier) the request of the Delaware Racing Association for 364 days of simulcast racing and 81 
days of live racing for January 1, 2016 to December 31, 2016 was unanimously approved.  The dates for 
live racing will be submitted at the January, 2015 DTRC meeting. 

B. Claiming Rule 

Chairman Patterson indicated this item was not on the agenda but was brought to the Commission’s 
attention by Tracy Nunley.  There is a new claiming rule at Parx & Penn National which is similar to the 
rule in place at Maryland.  The rule voids a claim if a horse is euthanized on the track; and if the horse is 
vanned off the track and taken to the test barn, the claimant has one hour from post time of the race to 
void the claim.  The Horsemen’s Association will be discussing this at their next meeting and will make a 
proposal at the Commission’s December meeting.  Commissioner Decker asked Ms. Gruwell to submit a 
preliminary proposal to the Commissioners prior to the December meeting so they can be prepared for 
discussion. 

Commissioner Levine remembered that there was some concern from Delaware Park about this 
previously.  John Mooney indicated there was concern about who would be the decision maker 
determining whether the horse is sound an hour after leaving the track.  At that time there had been some 
law suits filed in California regarding this issue.  He feels that it is the horsemen’s decision.   

Commissioner Stegemeier remembered that a majority of the horsemen were opposed at that time and 
asked why it is changing.  Bessie Gruwell indicated at that time no one else was doing it.  The discussion 
now is that other tracks are doing it and they also run at those tracks.  Delaware Park would have the 
same rule as the other tracks in the region. Commissioner Decker indicated he thought the Commission 
Veterinarian determined if a horse was capable of fulfilling the claim and asked Dr. John Peters what he 
thought.  Dr. Peters felt that one hour’s time was not adequate to take X-rays, etc. for the practicing vet 
and state vet’s to give an opinion of the disposition of the horse.  It comes down to what are the standards 
for putting a horse down.  He indicated this needs to be looked at very closely.  He felt that if a horse 
injures itself on the race track, is able to be vanned and taken to the test barn, many of those horses will 
recover in time and race in the future. 

Chairman Patterson stated the reason he has been a proponent of this rule if one horse can be saved than 
this rule has served its purpose.  If one horse does not race that should not be raced because of this rule 
than it has served its purpose and have also protected the riders.  Robert Colton indicated he has 
researched this and is in agreement with Dr. Peters that putting the decision on whether the horse is 
euthanized puts a lot of economic decision into it; not necessarily the value or safety of the horse.  John 
Mooney felt that Delaware Park does much more than other jurisdictions in protecting the horse and the 
rider. 

Bessie Gruwell will pole the top claiming trainers (Jamie Ness, Scott Lake, Sam Cronk).  She will have as 
much information as possible for the December meeting. 

C. ARCI Model Rules Committee Warning System 

Chairman Patterson stated that ARCI Model Rules Committee has on the agenda to institute a warning 
system similar to what Delaware has.  He asked John Mooney and Robert Colton what other tracks in the 
region have in place.    They indicated the tracks they knew that had similar systems to Delaware Park’s 
were Maryland, Colonial Downs, Monmouth, Tampa, Charlestown.  Neither of them was sure about Parx 
and Penn National.  Mr. Colton and Mr. Mooney indicated the warning systems at every track should be 
the same or sound similar and they should have uniform placement.  Chairman Patterson asked them to 
keep Mr. Wayne informed of any information they come up with.   

D. ARCI Model Rule Change on Helmets 

Robert Colton feels a rule change needs to be made regarding helmets.  There needs to be equivalency 
standards.  There are currently two lawsuits in the U.S.  One is due to a Suffix Downs safety steward 
inspecting helmets and allowing helmets that did not meet standards.  Chairman Patterson stated that the 
topic will be discussed at the ARCI December meeting.  Commissioner Stegemeier recalled that the 
Commission has not wanted to set a standard because they do not want to endorse a manufacturer.  
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Commissioner Levine has not been persuaded by that argument and someday others will not be 
persuaded and there will be rules.  Mr. Colton indicated Europe has set minimum standards that must be 
met for all safety equipment.  There are enough helmets out there that meet the standards so it would not 
be an issue.  The biggest concern with some of the jockeys is how it looks (appearance). 

6. REPORT FROM DTRC EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR  

Summary of Activities Report for October 31, 2015 

Executive Director Wayne submitted his written report to the Commission for the period October 1 to October 
31, 2015.  
 
  October 2015 Year-To-Date 

Number of Persons Fingerprinted            2          132 
Fingerprint Fees Collected           $158   $10,428 
DTRC Licenses Issued            162       4,601 
Fines & Appeal Fees Collected      $10,550 $31,000 
License Fees Collected        $7,455 $172,310 
 
Other Statistics During October 

ARCI National Surveys answered 4 + 1 Other 
Contacts from Police Agencies 11 
Contacts from Video Lottery Enforcement  4 
Freedom of Information Act Request for Info 1 
National Racing Compact Reviews 1 
National Racing Compact Applications Rec’d 3 
Contacts from Racing Industry Groups 8 
Contacts from other Racing Commissions 18 
Contacts from other Race Associations 7 
Contacts from the General Public 2 
Contacts from Horsemen 7 
Media Contacts 2 
Contacts from Racing Officials Accreditation  2 
 Program (ROAP) 
 

Commissioner Decker asked Mr. Wayne for the charge for fingerprinting ($79) and the cost ($69) of 
fingerprinting.  Mr. Wayne indicated there is a $10 maintenance fee.  Commissioner Decker noted the 
licensing fees were increased and asked if that is why there is an increase in license fees.  Mr. Wayne stated 
the increase could be due to the fact that there are more trainer and owner licenses and less stable employee 
licenses.  Commissioner Stegemeier asked if there is enough money to cover expenses, including additional 
investigators.  Mr. Wayne stated there was enough. 
 
Mr. Wayne shared that he worked the surveillance trailer at the Breeders Cup.  They were able to thwart 
someone who was in American Pharaoh’s barn and could possibly have done harm to him.  They saw him on 
the cameras and notified security and National Guard who apprehended him.  Ms. Delgado gave Mr. Wayne 
kudos for being alert to someone being in the barn without identification.  Commissioner Decker told Mr. 
Wayne congratulations and it is a feather in Delaware’s cap.  Commissioner Decker felt that a press release 
should go out.  Mr. Wayne declined and explained that press items about the Breeder’s Cup should come from 
the Breeder’s Cup. 
 
Commissioner Decker asked about the Worker’s Compensation investigation and if it has been settled.  Mr. 
Wayne indicated the employee has an evaluation on December 8, 2015 by the doctor who is hired by the 
insurance company.  A consumer complaint form will be filed through Andrew Kerber, who feels this has gone 
on too long and will hand deliver it to the Insurance Commissioner.  Mr. Wayne had spoken with John Mooney 
who suggested that if something like this happens again that it go through the Horsemen’s Assistance Fund 
and the Fund gets the money back from the insurance company.  This might have helped this employee in the 
short-term.  Commissioner Decker asked if they are acknowledging her as an employee or are they fudging on 
that?  Mr. Wayne confirmed she was an employee; she was removed from the badge list the day of the injury 
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and the insurance company was told she was a contractual employee.  Mr. Mooney stated they made an 
inquiry months ago and the insurance company told them the owner’s policy covered all employees in 
Delaware and that she was covered and they would honor the claim.  He is not sure what happened after that.  
He heard that the employee was fired and the trainer did not want to report the employee on the payroll.  Mr. 
Wayne stated the employee was injured on August 3 and the doctor’s evaluation will be on December 8.  She 
has been suffering with this injury for quite some time.     
 
Commissioner Levine indicated this is an example of why there is discussion of having a uniform policy that 
would eliminate the trainers and owners trying to manipulate the system; and the employee is stuck in the 
middle of that.  He feels this is where issues can arise.   
 
Commissioner Decker felt the trainer should have been suspended after trying to remove the employee’s 
name from the list.  There should have been some penalty for the trainer.  Commissioner Levine felt that there 
should be some regulation that penalizes a trainer or any other licensee for fraudulent behavior. 

7. REPORT FROM DTRC CHIEF COMMISSION VETERINARIAN 
 
Health Report 

 
John T. Peters, D.V.M., Chief Commission Veterinarian made the following report for September 1 to 30: 
 
Dr. Peters felt that it was a good meet.  Looking at the report, there was one bad month.  The other months 
are acceptable but still a bit too high.   
 
There were four horses lost in October.  One horse was lost during racing with fractured sesamoids.  Two 
horses were lost in training - one ankle, one right knee.  One horse was brought in with laminitis and was put 
to sleep.   
 
There were 884 blood gas tests done on 442 horses this meet and there were no positives.  There were 15 
horses tested for shockwave therapy.  Most of the shockwave therapy was soft tissue therapy.  There were 
331 first time bleeders for certification for Lasix, about the same as last year. There were 30 horses per month 
for 6 months, equaling 180 Out-of-competition tests.  Mr. Wayne clarified these were 180 samples collected at 
Delaware Park and does not include samples collected for graded stakes testing at Fair Hill (Maryland), 
Kentucky, Pennsylvania, New York and New Jersey.  
 
Dr. Peters called Tom Moran (DNREC) two days ago to thank them for their service this year regarding 
mosquito control.    
 
Commissioner Stegemeier questioned the need to do so many blood gas tests.  Chairman Patterson indicated 
it was a deterrent.  Mr. Wayne stated there is an investment in the machine and personnel; it does not pay not 
to use it.  He feels it is a valid program that keeps people honest.  Dr. Peters agreed it is a deterrent.  He 
remembered two or three years ago word was out that we were not testing and that particular day there were 
two positives.  He would like to see full screening of horses that do not win the race (2nd, 3rd place winners).  
Mr. Wayne indicated they test winners and a random horse in overnight races and the first three horses in 
stakes and listed races.  In the case of Graded Stakes, all horses are tested pre-race for blood gas levels.    

8. FROM DELAWARE THOROUGHBRED HORSEMEN’S ASSOCIATION 

Delaware Certified Thoroughbred Program Report 
 

DTHA Executive Director, Bessie Gruwell filed the following report: 
 
Ms. Gruwell reported there have been 83 horses (73 Yearlings, 10 Weanlings) come through the program to 
date.   
 
There have been 240 horses start 709 times with 97 wins, 106 second place and 115 third places.  The 
program paid out $940,750.  The year ended with a surplus of $110,319.34.  The Delaware Certified Advisory 
Board met with Secretary Ed Kee two weeks ago and it was agreed the bonus will continue to be 50% next 
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year based on numbers for this year and enrollments so far this year.  There are a total of 111 yearlings and 
31 weanling applications.  There is usually an influx of applications during December.   
 
Chairman Patterson asked Jed Doro what the impact of the program has on the track’s ability to fill races.  Mr. 
Doro stated on a day-to-day it does help the population in the area.  The certified horse finds a race here more 
often.  It is seen as an added incentive. 
 
Commissioner Decker noted that the number of starters has decreased since 2010, this looks like a trend.  Ms. 
Gruwell stated that there are fewer races.  There are not as many races on a daily basis and not as many race 
days.  Ms. Gruwell felt that the numbers will level out.  Chairman Patterson indicated the positive is the bonus 
is higher because of this.  Ms. Gruwell indicated they are hoping to get more money in the program so that as 
the enrollment picks up they can keep the bonus where it is. 

9. PUBLIC COMMENT  
 
Commissioner Decker asked the Commission to have staff look at the rules and see if there is wording relating 
to honesty and integrity.  If not the Commission should take under consideration drafting a rule related to 
honesty and integrity.  Chairman Patterson indicated the Stewards have that authority now as “the best 
interest of racing.”  Commissioner Decker indicated he would like to see something specific so not just the 
Stewards, but the Commission can handle if it does not go through the Stewards.  This current worker’s 
compensation issue is an example; it may not go through the Stewards.  Commissioner Decker had concern 
about why the employee was removed from the employee list after they were injured.  Chairman Patterson 
indicated there were circumstances as to why the employee was removed. 

10. EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 
Upon a motion duly made (Stegemeier) and seconded (Levine), the meeting was adjourned and moved to 
Executive Session at approximately 11:45 a.m. 

11. ADJOURNMENT 
 
The meeting returned to public session at approximately 12:35 p.m. and upon a motion duly made (Levine) 
and seconded (Decker) the meeting was adjourned. 





DELAWARE PARK 
2015 BREAKDOWN/INJURY STATISTICS

May-15 Jun-15 Jul-15 Aug-15 Sep-15 Oct-15 2015 YTD 2014 2013 2012 2011 2010 2009 2008 2007 2006 2005 2004 2003

# STARTED THIS MONTH 423 1079 1073 1081 937 478

# STARTED TO DATE 423 1502 2575 3656 4593 5071 5071 4634 5043 5692 7377 8177 8188 8460 8536 9318 10100 9967 10,184

Horses added to vet's list 15 25 22 35 24 14 135 92 102 141 176 133 167 189 171 185 210
   *Flip/injured in gate 2 5 3 3 0 0 13 5 5
    Prerace scratches 8 9 10 15 11 6 59 47 40 62 69 51 44 80 53 76 90
    Gate scratches 0 1 0 2 2 2 7 3 6 25 20 27 35 27 37 27 31
    Pulled up/return lame 4 8 7 10 7 5 41 29 41 32 60 41 59 55 63 71 69
   *Fell/DNF 1 2 2 5 4 1 15 8 10 21 31 14 29 27 18 11 20

Removed via ambulance 2 10 4 8 2 4 30 19 39 33 51 37 48 44 44 55 52
       racing 1 7 3 4 1 2 18 17 25 24 42 21 38 35 38 45 46
       training 1 3 1 4 1 2 12 2 14 9 9 16 10 8 6 10 6

Total racing fatalities 0 6 2 2 2 1 13 11 6 14 20 14 14 16 11 12 15 10 17
    M-S fatalities 0 5 2 2 1 1 11 10 5 12 19 12 13 15 10 9 15
    Sudden death/heart att 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 2 1 2 0 0 0 2 0
    Other 0 1(heat) 0 0 1 0 2 1 0 0 0 0 0 1 1 1 0
*fatal M-S rac. inj/1000 sts 0 3.33 2.72 2.74 2.18 2.17 2.17 2.15 0.99 2.11 2.58 1.47 1.59 1.77 1.17 0.97 1.49 1 1.67

  ( *cumulative)
M-S fatalities by month 0 4.63 1.86 1.85 1.06 2.09

Total training fatalities 1 1 1 0 3 2 8 16 9 8 7 12 8 7 5 8 7
    M-S fatalities 1 1 1 0 2 2 7 14 8 7 7 10 8 6 5 7 6
    Sudden death/heart att 0 0 0 0 1 0 1 2 1 0 0 2 0 1 0 0 1
    Other 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 0

Other deaths on site 1 2 2 1 0 1 7 7 6 3 9 12 7 3 5 8 9
    musculoskeletal injury 0 0 1 1 0 0 2 5 3 0 0 0 1 1 (pony) 0 2 2
    colic/colitis 0 1 1 0 0 0 2 4 1 0 2 4 2 0 1 3 1
    neurologic disease 1 0 0 0 0 0 1 0 1 1 2 1 0 0 2 0 0
    laminitis 0 0 0 0 0 1 1 2 1 2 3 3 3 0 0 0 0
    pleuropneumonia(resp) 0 1 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0
    other 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 2 3 1 2 2 3 6



DELAWARE PARK 
2015 BREAKDOWN/INJURY STATISTICS

*New category
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2015 BREAKDOWN/INJURY STATISTICS

2002

10,962

18

1.56










	DTRC_Min_11_17_15_Final_approved_12_16_15
	DTRC 10.28.15
	2015VetStats_October_revised
	Sheet1

	DCTP_Report_17Nov2015

